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Board in Brief 
 

The CSCIA Board of Governors 
met on February 12, 2007 for its 
monthly meeting.  Vice President 
Sam Gallagher provided opening 
remarks and presented the agenda 
for the meeting. 
  
Attendance:   Governors Biondi, 
Daly, Gallagher, Lamb, Morgan, 
Newman, Puglisi and Wolin were 
in attendance.  Governors Camp-
bell, Gardner, Maltz and Knotts 
were absent.  Budget Committee 
Chairman John Berley was also in 
attendance. 

 
Vice President’s Remarks: 
Vice President Gallagher stated 
that a petition submitted to the 
County to provide water service in 
the Pine Hill Drive area failed, 
with 81 of 103 residents against the 
petition.  He also stated the need 
for the Board to meet in a Closed 
Session near the end of the regular 
meeting. 
 
Minutes and Financials: 
Motions were made to approve the 
January 8, 2007 Monthly BOG 
Meeting Minutes and the Decem-
ber 31, 2006 Financials.  Both mo-
tions were approved. 
 
Committee Reports: 
Building Committee:  Governor 
Daly stated that as the new Build-
ing Committee Chairman, it would 
be business as usual with Building-

Permit/Variance Requests being 
handled in accordance with the 
CSCIA Building Code. 
 
Long Range Planning (LRP):  
Governor Wolin reported that he 
put an article about LRP in the 
February Caper, and plans to place 
another article in the March Caper. 
 
Clubhouse:  Governor Lamb re-
ported that after last weekend’s 
rental, the clubhouse was left in a 
deplorable condition.  As a result, 
the complete deposit will be re-
tained and a future rental request 
by the same resident will be de-
nied.  Governor Lamb also men-
tioned that the 2007 Cape 
Cleanup is scheduled for the 3rd 
weekend in October. 
 
Beaches and Parks (B&P):  Gov-
ernor Newman mentioned that he 
received an excellent brief from 
the previous B&P chairman about 
pending and potential B&P issues.   
 
Webmaster:  Governor Newman 
created a “drop-down” tracking list 
on the Web to track B&P long-
range plans, and offered the same 
to all of the other committee 
chairs. 
 
Covenants:  Governor Puglisi pro-
vided status on the three lawsuits 
being processed through the 
CSCIA’s lawyer for covenants vio-
lations.  Governor Daly reported 
that he started formulating a Cove-

nants Code and is synchronizing it 
with the Building Code, as many 
of the issues are interrelated. 
 
Piers:  Governor Gallagher re-
ported:  boat slip rental contracts 
were mailed out on February 9th; 
due to the cold weather the bubbler 
system was turned on at Deep 
Creek; and that the bubble system 
hoses are about 30-years old and in 
need of replacement. 
 
History:  Governor Gallagher and 
Governor Morgan, who is also the 
President of the Goshen Farm 
Preservation Society, reported that 
offers of assistance have been re-
ceived by the Society to help pre-
serve the Radoff House, including 
a financial donation from Mr. 
Radoff’s nephew.   
 
New Business: Vice President 
Gallagher reported that the cur 
  (Cont. on page 2) 

County Executive John Leopold, to speak at the Cape St. Claire Quarterly Meeting, 
Tuesday, April 24, 7:30 p.m. 
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POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS 
 

All submissions for The Caper must be 
received by the editor by the 12th of the 
prior month.  Submissions should be 
emailed as Microsoft Word attachments
(PC only) to: capereditor@cscia.org, or 
dropped off (on disc or CD) at the Club-
house.  Articles must be submitted elec-
tronically. DO NOT submit as inline 
text of email.  All articles should be 
clearly labeled with the 1) submitter's 
name, 2) phone number, 3) article file-
name (s), 4) software product and 5) 
version used.  Please keep a backup 
copy of each file and do not submit 
disks containing extraneous files.  After 
The Caper processes each article, the 
submitter’s disk can be picked up at the 
CSCIA office during regular hours.  The 
Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Im-
provement Association reserve the right 
to refuse any article, letter or advertising 
that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste 
or inappropriate. 

Letter to the Editor 
By Marie Hendrickson 
 
Treating a well for Bacteria 
It's common for wells to be con-
taminated with coliform bacteria. 
Usually, it's from ants, spiders, in-
sects falling down into the well. 
Also, if the well gets kicked or 
knocked (lawnmowers) it can 
crack the pipe and soil can leach 
into the well when it rains and the 
bacteria in the soil will contami-
nate the well. Healthy adults will 
be fine but the young, old or those 
with compromised immune sys-
tems can become ill.  
  
My water guy said it's not a bad 
idea to send the water out once a 
year for testing. Find a reputable 
lab that does not sell water treat-
ment systems or have the county 
do it. Because it's a test for bacte-
ria, it has to be cultured in a lab so 
buying a water kit yourself will not 
tell you if there is bacteria in the 
water. If it comes back positive 
you can treat it yourself. I just paid 
my water guy $210 to treat mine. 
But I needed a certified person and 
a piece of paper to give the buyers. 
So the lesson learned, if you are 
selling your house, do this before 
all the inspections start. Save your-
self the 200 bucks. 
  
You will be without water for 
about 24 hours. You can flush a 
toilet every once in awhile but 
really keep it to a minimum. You 
want the chlorinated water sitting 
in the well. Some people stay in a 
hotel, stay with family or 
friends, or do it before they are go-
ing away for a night or two. Some 
people say the smell bothers them. 
I did not find it was strong at all 
and stayed home. It's winter so I 
felt I could go without a shower for  
  (Cont. on page 3) 

 
Board (Cont. from page 1) 
 
rent contractor for the Cape 
Calendar is leaving, however an 
offer was received from another 
contractor to continue doing the 
Cape Calendar under the same 
conditions as the current con-
tract.  A motion was made to 
accept the new contractor.  The 
motion was unanimously ap-
proved. 
 
Closed Session Meeting:  The 
Board met on a legal issue in a 
Closed Session from 8:25 PM 
until 8:35 PM. 
 

Adjournment: 
The regular February 12, 2007 
BOG Monthly meeting was ad-
journed at 8:40 PM.  The next 
monthly Board of Governors 
meeting is scheduled for March 
12, 2007 at 7:30 p.m. at the 
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Letter (Cont. from page 2) 
 
24 hours. I used bottled water to 
drink and brush my teeth.  Use 
pool shock not bottled household 
bleach. Check that the active ingre-
dient is calcium hyperchloride. It's 
70% higher in chlorine than house-
hold bleach. Plus the liquid bleach 
will mix at the top only and you 
want it to go all the way to the bot-
tom of the well. 
  
Remove the well cap. Look down 
the well to check for cracks. You 
should see smooth sides as far 
down as you can see. Mix the pool 
shock in a 5 gallon bucket with 
water. Don't mix so well that all 
the granules dissolve so some will 
drop to the bottom of the well. 
Move the wiring out of the way 
and pour the chlorine down the 
well.  Run a cold water faucet or 

outdoor faucet until you smell the 
chlorine. Then flush the toilets 
and run all the cold water faucets 
in the house except for appliances 
(washer, refrigerator) until you 
smell the chlorine.  Let it sit for 
at least 10-12 hours. 
  
Then run an outdoor hose, full 
strength if you have a deep well. 
If you have a shallow well or a 
well that would be taxed, turn the 
hose on enough so that you hear 
the well pump turn on and then 
off for a few mintues before turn-
ing on again. (Stand by the well 
and listen). This is so it doesn't 
run dry and burn up the well 
pump. That would be a $700 mis-
take. Well pumps aren't cheap. 
  
Tip: Remove the cap to a sewer 
clean out and let the hose run into 
that instead of flooding your 
yard.  

 Let the hose run at least 12 
hours. After 12 hours run all the 
cold water faucets and flush out 
the chlorine. Run until the chlo-
rine smell is gone. Then you can 
use water in the house again but 
leave the outside hose running for 
another day or two to com-
pletely clear the chlorine out of 
the well.  Retest the water. 
  
Word to the Wise: Unless you 
really know what you are doing 
don't ever pull the tube and pump 
up out of the well. If the pump 
comes off the tube and falls to the 
bottom of the well, it's almost 
impossible to retrieve and a new 
well will have to be drilled. 
Leave that to the professionals. 
 
 P.S. I'm relocating out of state. I 
am really going to miss the Cape. 
This is a great place to live!  
 

410-224-4400 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Line: 
 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

Mona 
LaCovey &  
Associates 

ABR  CRS  GRI 

It’s All About You    -      Happy St. Patrick's Day!  

We are so happy that all has a 
happy ending for us re-locating to 

Maryland.  We were very blessed to 
be surrounded by such wonderful 

Christian people helping us.  You ALL have 
been so professional, organized, thorough, 

friendly, and speedy with your assistance.  For that 
we are so grateful.  Thank you so much! God Bless,  

Of Helping Others! 

The Schwendeman’s 
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County Council  
in Action  
By Cathleen Vitale, 5th District 
County Council Representative 

 
TRENDS AND TRANSITIONS 
 
Just the other day, someone 
pointed out to me that the County 
Executive has been in office a 
mere eight weeks.  It certainly 
seems longer, as the transition 
went smoothly, and as all ex-
pected, County Executive Leo-
pold hit the ground running.  
Unlike many private sector of-
fices, there is no time to “get 
used” to the position.  Govern-
ment must continue on, and in 
most cases, those around you are 
just as new as you. 
 
The County Council has had the 
advantage of returning veterans 
with the added freshness of 

state and discuss issues common 
to us all.  To no one’s surprise, 
housing, education and budgets 
seemed to take a front seat to all 
other discussions.  While know-
ing that you are not “in it alone” 
is somewhat comforting, I contin-
ued to be bothered by the inabil-
ity to solve some of the most ba-
sic of issues.  Of importance to 
many, was developing priority 
lists for capital projects, and then 
sticking to the list. 
 
Over the next several months you 
will see a common theme in the 
challenges of representing our 
area.  As an aging community, 
we don’t have the luxury of a pot 
full of impact fees or anyone of-
fering to build a new wing (or 
renovate the ones we have) on 
our schools.  The financial focus 
seems to be in west county where 
there is land to build on, and 

newly elected officials, together 
keen on making this County 
better than ever.  Over the last 
month or so, we have appointed 
a new attorney to assist us with 
drafting legislation, re-
appointed our Auditor, Admin-
istrative Officer and Assistant 
Administrative Officer and 
named the new members of the 
Board of Appeals.  It has inter-
nally, been quite a busy few 
months. 
 
During the first week of Janu-
ary, I along with new council 
member, Daryl Jones, attended 
the Maryland Association of 
Counties (MACO) Conference.   
I was honored to be sworn in as 
a member of the Board of Di-
rectors.  MACO affords local 
legislatures the opportunity to 
meet with council members and 
commissioners from around the 

 

410-280-3994 

Refinishing, Installation and repairs 

Visit our  Beautiful  new showroom! 

1829 George Ave ~ Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Custom Mosaics 
Ceramic  Marble  Granite 

443-223-7643 
FREE ESTIMATES Arnold, MD MHIC# 91138 
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I have always been an advocate 
for a fiscally prudent govern-
ment.  As part of the County 
Executive’s transition team, one 
of the charges from the Execu-
tive was to identify areas where 
the County can run more effi-
ciently, thus identifying re-
sources that can be used to fund 
these priorities.  I am asking for 
your help.  In order to assist in 
see a budget that reflects the 
needs of our community, please 
consider providing input.  I 
would ask that you let me know 
what the specific priorities are 
in your area, and as the discus-
sions have already begun re-
garding the revenue to pay for 
these needs, where do you be-
lieve the revenue (if additional 
revenue is needed), should 
come from.  As your advocate, 
it is important to me not only to 
have your “wish list” but your 
“wish not” list 

growth and development seems 
to be a sure thing.  The reality is 
that we must continue to push for 
the needs of our community, by 
reminding state and local officials 
that we are one county, and that 
there are needs in all areas, not 
just one.  This means taking time 
out of our already busy schedules 
to testify at state and local hear-
ings, communicating to the Board 
of Education, the County Council 
and the County Executive regard-
ing those projects that need a 
higher priority.  Perhaps most of 
all, it means communication on a 
regular, on-going basis.  Not just 
one letter, but multiple.  Not just 
one email, but many well 
thought, (not form letters) point-
ing out issues important to your 
area.  It also means, however, 
voicing your opinion as to how 
you would support funding our 
needs. 
 

• Every Monday is Senior Citizen Day 
10% OFF on Entire Purchase for Persons 65 or Older 

(except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• Every Tuesday is Wine Day 
10% OFF on Wine Purchase (except sale items and 1.75 L) 

• All Sales begin on Wednesday 

           Wine Tasting  
   Call for Date and Time 

Win RAVENS  
tickets all season long!! 

as well.  I thank you in advance 
for your assistance.   
 
By the way, in closing, anyone 
traveled Benfield Road lately?  
This is NOT a widening project.  
This is the replacement of the 
forced main, which runs under-
neath Benfield Road.  When the 
County undertook to evaluate the 
conditions of our infrastructure, 
this line was identified as one that 
needed replacement before there 
was a problem.  Please be patient, 
and bare with us.  Otherwise it 
will be a long fourteen months.   
 
As always, please feel free to 
contact me at  
cvitale@aacounty.org or  
410-222-1401.  I look forward to 
your insight and assistance on our 
pending financial decision mak-
ing. 
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2007 Dash to Discov-
ery 5K and 1-Mile Fun 
Run/Walk! 
 
The Cape St. Claire Elementary 
Dash to Discovery 5K and 1-
mile fun run/walk is just around 
the corner, scheduled for Satur-
day, April 28th.  Save the date and 
plan to join us for a morning of 
fun and fitness.  If you have a 
business that would like to con-
tribute to this popular annual 
event, the CSC Elementary PTO 
is now accepting sponsors.  Don’t 
miss this great opportunity to 
show your support for the kids in 
our community.  The name of 
your business will be displayed 
on fliers, newsletters and race T-
shirts.  If you’re interested in 
sponsoring this fun community 
fitness event, please contact 
Laura Seebeck at 410-757-3181. 

History  
Committee Did 
you know? 

That the Goshen Farm Preserva-
tion Society (GFPS) has been es-
tablished to safeguard and restore 
the Goshen Farm and its sur-
rounding property? The Society 
is a non-profit organization de-
veloped exclusively for the pres-
ervation of this 18th century home 
and its remaining land, which is 
owned by the County Board Of 
Education. Starting as a subset of 
the CSCIA History Committee, it 
soon became apparent that it was 
necessary to branch out from the 
committee in order to pursue 
monetary grants and donations 
from various public and private 
organizations as a non-profit en-
tity. While the GFPS is a separate 
organization from the CSCIA, it 
maintains a close relationship 

with the Cape Improvement Asso-
ciation by having a member of its 
Board of Directors also serve as a 
History Committee officer.  
 
The GFPS is currently working 
toward its official not-for-profit 
status (i.e. 501c3), but in the mean 
time has begun accepting member-
ships from interested individuals, 
as well as sponsorships from local 
businesses. Individual membership 
is $20 dollars, which entitles the 
member to our quarterly newslet-
ter, access to our email alias, and 
the opportunity to learn more about 
the fascinating details of this his-
toric property and assist in the evo-
lution of the Society. Additional 
membership benefits are being 
planned, as are other activities, in-
cluding an information and mem-
bership booth at the Strawberry 
Festival, additional clean up days  
  (Cont. on page 7) 

Chesapeake Wood  Floors 
Wood Floors at Their Finest 

 

 
Installation, Repairs, Sand, Refinish 
Medallions, Custom Borders, Inlays 

Ask About Our New Dustless Sanding System 
 

Since 1980     Annapolis 410-757-1140                                                     
                  Baltimore Voice and Fax 410-974-1170 

 

MHIC# 20265  
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CHESAPEAKE POWER  
WASHING AND GUTTER 

CLEANING 
 
 
Siding, decks, gutter cleaning, sidewalks, drive-
ways, piers, fences, playground equipment, deck 
furniture,  roof cleaning, staining, sealing and paint-
ing, etc. 
 

  Residential & Commercial 
         

www.chesapeakepowerwashing.com 
 

FREE ESTIMATES 
 

Office       888-349-8295                                
Cell         443-223-1070 

 
“we use our  hot water, not yours” 

History (Cont. from page 6) 
at the house and fund raising 
events. Members (as well as non-
members) are also welcome to at-
tend the monthly joint CSCIA His-
tory Committee/GFPS meetings 
held on the first Monday of each 
month.  Our membership currently 
includes individuals with experi-
ence in historical architecture, ar-
cheology, historical building resto-
ration, marketing, fine art, project 
management and planning, and 

many other skills and interests. 
If you would like to learn more 
about Goshen Farm and the ef-
forts to protect and restore this 
marvelous piece of Cape St. 
Claire history, please email us 
at: 
Goshenfarm2007@cscia.org for 
more information. We look for-
ward to meeting you in the fu-
ture! 
 
Submitted by Stuart Bailey 

Cape Clean-Up—Save 
the Dates The clean-up will 
be held in the fenced area near 
the old mulch pile at the corner of 
Broadview and Cape St. Claire 
Road.  The cleanup is scheduled 
for Saturday, October 20, 2007 
from 9 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. and   
Sunday, October 21, 2007 from 
7:30 a.m.- 4:30 p.m.  We will be 
recycling again this year.  More 
details in the September Caper. 
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Cape Babysitters It is up to you to evaluate the qualifications of the sitters listed. If you would 
like to have your name added to or removed from this list, email the editor at capereditor@cscia.org. 

PHONE 
410-757-0032 
410-626-7079 
410-349-3728 
410-349-0576  
410-757-6663 
410-626-8872  
410-757-6663  
410-626-7037 
410-757-9255  
410-626-7576  
410-626-7812 
410-757-3014  
410-349-0576  
410-757-6841 
410-757-4350 
410-757-1359 
410-757-4551  
410-757-3651 
410-757-3651 

NAME   
Meggan Armiger 
Robyn Arp 
Alicija Bulota 
Samantha Carr 
Melody Clore 
Heather Cook 
Ashley Donatelli 
Hillary Fisher 
Morgan Fowler  
Britani Fox  
Molly Friedland 
Montana Geimer 
Phoenix Geimer 
Winters Geimer 
Savannah Hamrick 
Margie Harper  
Stephanie Herrmann 
Amy Laking 
Lauren Lepthien 
Hailey Llinas 

PHONE 
410-349-0439 
410-626-7906 
410-757-6324 
410-626-8712 
410-757-3971 
410-315-7955 
410-757-4792 
410-757-0304 
410-349-9311 
410-626-7481  
410-757-6517 
410-349-0945 
410-349-0945 
410-349-0945 
443-822-1273 
410-626-8218 
410-757-9130 
410-349-8320 
410-349-0221 
410-757-2304 

NAME 
Katie Logan 
Michelle Maurer 
Mary  Beth McAndrews 
Chelsey McLaughlin 
Chelsea Miller 
Cindy Miller  
Courtney Miller  
Monique Morgan  
Sara Naeseth 
Madeleine Schroeher 
Samantha Stern 
Sydney Stultz  
Zachery Treakle  
Lauren Tucker 
Lauren Velasco 
Madison Welder 
Liza Wambugu  
Lyndi Whitis 
Maureen Whitis 

 

 

                            

             

                            
                      Call for a free estimate 
                             410-768-8300 
 Div. of PG Awning      www.sunroomsandawnings.com            MHIC #66781

-Sunrooms 
-Awnings 
-Decks 
-Convert your 
existing porch 

Showroom: 
1041 Dorsey Rd.
Glen Burnie, MD
 
Cape homeowner 
with many local 
referrals 
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Cape St. Claire’s  
Olympic Goal 
 
Farrah Hall, a former resident 
since birth, of Cape St. Claire, 
has been actively training to par-
ticipate in the ’08 Beijing Olym-
pics in the sport of windsurfing.   
 
Farrah is a graduate of Broadneck 
H.S., and St. Mary’s College in 
southern Maryland.  She is pres-
ently in St. Petersburg, Florida, 
training for placement in the 
Olympic Team. 
 
As with all Olympic athletes, she 
is actively seeking sponsorships 
and contributions to help with 
expenses incurred in training, 
coaching, obtaining athletic 
equipment for windsurfing, and 
traveling to and participating in 
required regattas.  Her success in 

very much contingent upon the 
support of sponsors or donors. 
 
If your business or family might 
be able to help support this 
Olympic Campaign for Farrah, 
donations can be sent two ways: 
 
1.  Check made out to Farrah 
Hall, Olympic Campaign and 
sent to: 
  
Farrah Hall Olympic Campaign 
 1095 River Bay Road 
 Annapolis, Md. 21409 
 
2. Check made out to US Wind-
surfing and in the memo, write: 
Farrah Hall Olympic Campaign 
and send to: 
 
 Farrah Hall Olympic Campaign 
 PO Box 99 
 Chelsea, MI 48118 

By visiting Farrah’s website, you 
can find many more details about 
her activities. 
 
Web Site:   
www.farrah-hall.com 
 
Thank you! 
 
Submitted by Linda Hall 
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4/15/06 4/15/06 

Store Hours 
Monday - Friday 8am - 7pm 

Saturday 8am - 6pm 
Sunday 10am - 5pm 

Cape True Value Hardware 
 

1320 Cape St. Claire Road 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
410-757-0797 

 

Visit our show room 
at 1346 Cape St. 
Claire Rd 

2007! 13 years serving 
the Baltimore-Annapolis 
Area! 

*******Call today for your free water analysis******* 

• Customized Water Treatment Solutions 
• Advanced Technology   
• Residential & Commercial 
• Sales, Service and Rentals 

“Dealer of the Year” 2004 by Water Technology 
  410-757-2992   1-888-84-WATER    www.haguewaterofmd.com 

CAPE ST. CLAIRE  
HOME IMPROVEMENTS 

WORK WITH A LOCAL COMPANY AND 
SAVE MONEY AND HEADACHES 

 
• ADDitions 

• Decks 

• Bathrooms 

• Basement  

 
410-349-8163 

 
MHIC# 66781        A Division of p.g. awning 

• Sunrooms 

• Siding 

• Roofing 

• windows 

HAPPY  
ST. PATRICK’S DAY   

from  
The Caper  
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THE EASTER BUNNY IS COMING 
TO CAPE ST. CLAIRE 

SATURDAY, APRIL 7, 2007 MAIN BEACH  
     11:00 AM 

Hop on over and join your friends and neighbors for the An-
nual Easter Egg Hunt sponsored by the Cape St. Claire 
Strawberry Festival.  The hunt will begin promptly at 11:15 
a.m.  The Easter Bunny will be available on the overlook for 

pictures.  Please bring your own cameras.  Hot Dogs, Hamburgers and Sodas will 
be available for purchase during this event.  ADMISSION TO THE EGG HUNT 
IS BY TICKET ONLY.  Tickets may be obtained from BABES-

N-TOYLAND during regular business hours.  
The cost of the tickets is 1 dozen plastic eggs 
and 1 bag of individually wrapped candies 
small enough to fit inside of the eggs.  If you 
should have any questions about the egg hunt 
please call Mary at (410)757-0593.  And as al-
ways remember to thank the kind ladies at 
Babes-N-Toyland for volunteering to be our ticket center. 
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Patrick Bunn: 410-757-4000 
Allan Poffel:  410-757-2100 
Long & Foster: 410-266-5505 
www.homesannapolis.com 

In the last six months the aver-
age selling price of a split foyer 
in Cape St. Claire was $380,000.  
This time last year it was 
$379,000.  So prices haven’t 
moved much this year.   
 
But what a super time for 2007 
buyers! Some are making excel-
lent deals for themselves on 
great houses.   
 
If you know anyone thinking 
about buying, suggest they take 
immediate action.  Interest rates 
have come down, but this may 
be temporary.  Our advice to 
buyers is, “Pick out a home and 
go for it. Or you may miss this 
GREAT BUYERS’  
MARKET.” 

Free Offer to Home Buyers & Home Sellers:  “We would be glad to come to your home or to 
meet with you in our Annapolis office to go over with you some smart ideas about how to 
qualify to buy a home and  of course to help you figure out the best way to sell a home.  No 
strings attached.  No kidding!”     Patrick Bunn & Allan Poffel 
 
If your home is listed with another real estate agent, it is neither our objective nor our intention to solicit that listing. 
All home sales statistics taken for Metropolitan Regional Information Systems, Inc. 
 

It’s Prime Time to Buy! 
There are 68 homes available in Cape St. Claire.  They range in price 

from $300,000 to almost $3 million.  It’s a grand buffet of homes from 
which to choose.   

Cape St. Claire Improvement Association 
1223 River Bay Road 
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